TOWN OF MANY

July 24, 2019
  Special Called Session
The Mayor and Aldermen of the Town of Many met in special session, Wednesday, July 24, 2019 at 5:15 P.M. at Town Hall.  Present were Mayor Ken Freeman, Mayor Pro-Tem James Kennedy, Council Members Bobbie Jackson and Mary Brocato. Absent were Council Members Gay Corley and Anita Darwin. Also present were Deputy Clerk Janice Randow, Town’s Attorney Billy Pickett and Mike Moore, Street Supervisor of Town of Many. 
Mayor Ken Freeman called the meeting to order. Prayer was offered by Mayor Pro-Tem James Kennedy, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Freeman.
Open for Public Comment relating to any item on agenda which requires council vote: None

The purpose of the meeting:      
1.  Discussion on Cody Rush, Delta Sealcoating Plus – Patching Potholes: We let out for bid the patching of 446 potholes in the Town of Many and the only one to offer a quote was Cody Rush with Delta Sealcoating Plus and that was for an amount of $52,440.00.  There was no contract signed with Cody Rush/Delta Sealcoating only to accept the bid with warranty to complete job within six weeks which ends Friday. An update on completed potholes was given by Attorney Billy Pickett and Street Supervisor Mike Moore. According to the June calendar that was given by Cody Rush of 62 potholes completed, they only counted 33 done. July calendar showed double the work but we cannot find any completed. Mr. Rush has only completed one–third of agreed on potholes and they are not satisfactory with several potholes already failed.  Although the job has not been completed timely Mr. Rush has been paid 60% with only 7% of job completed.  The council agreed not to pay Mr. Rush the remaining amount until job is totally completed. Motion was made by Mary Brocato not to pay him anymore money until the job is completed and to our satisfaction; seconded by Bobbie Jackson. Passed Unanimously.  

Town Attorney Billy Pickett informed the council that Mr. Rush has retained an attorney and that he could no longer speak to Mr. Rush directly. All communication will be done through Mr. Rush’s attorney. 
Next scheduled Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday, August 20, 2019.
Motion to adjourn meeting was made at 5:30 P.M. by James Kennedy and seconded by Bobbie Jackson. Vote unanimous.
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Kenneth Freeman, Mayor 
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Janice Randow, Deputy Clerk
